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REVISED NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING FOR THE CONSIDERATION OF 
AMENDING WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS 

ORDER NO. R5-2019-0043 
FOR 

HATHAWAY, LLC, KERN-TULARE WATER DISTRICT, & JASMIN RANCHOS 
MUTUAL WATER COMPANY 

PRODUCED WASTEWATER REUSE PROJECT 
JASMIN OIL FIELD 

KERN COUNTY

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN TO ALL CONCERNED PERSONS AND AGENCIES:

On 20 June 2023, the Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board issued a 
Notice of Public Hearing that a tentative Order proposing to amend Waste Discharge 
Requirements Order No. R5-2019-0043 (tentative Order) would be considered for 
adoption during the 10/11 August 2023 Board meeting. This Revised Notice of Public 
Hearing notifies concerned persons and agencies that the tentative Order will now be 
considered for adoption at its 14/15 December 2023 meeting. The public meeting where 
this will be considered for adoption is scheduled for the following time and location:
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Date: 14/15 December 2023
Time: To Be Determined
Place: Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board Room  

Rancho Cordova Office 
11020 Sun Center Drive, Suite 200 
Rancho Cordova, CA 95670

The 20 June 2023 Notice of Public Hearing included a public comment period.  The 
public comment period closed as of 21 July 2023 and no new comments will be 
accepted.  

Interested parties are advised that the tentative Order is available on the Central Valley 
Water Board’s Tentative Orders website under the heading, “Discharger-Specific Order 
for Future Board Meetings” 
(https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/centralvalley/board_decisions/tentative_orders/).

This public meeting is currently scheduled to take place in-person and via video and 
teleconference, but the format may be changed in the future. Any person wishing to 
obtain information about changes to the date, time, location, or format of the meeting 
should visit the Board’s website
(https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/centralvalley/board_info/meetings).

The final meeting agenda will be available on the Central Valley Water Board’s website 
at least 10 days before the meeting. The agenda will provide the location and format of 
the meeting, the anticipated date the hearing will be held for this item, and the 
anticipated order of all agenda items; however, the Board may consider agenda items 
out of their listed order. The agenda materials may also include staff revisions to the 
tentative Order in response to comments received during the public comment period.

Persons wishing to make non-evidentiary policy statements at the Board meeting (such 
statements will generally be limited to 3 minutes) are not required to submit written 
comments, but the Board appreciates receiving those comments in writing by the due 
date listed above so that they may be included in the packages that the Board members 
will receive ahead of the meeting.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Josh Mahoney at 
(559) 444-2449 or via email at Joshua.Mahoney@waterboards.ca.gov.

Original Signed by: 
Rebecca T. Asami 
Senior Engineering Geologist
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cc:
Honorable Shannon Grove, Senator, District 12, State of California 

1021 O Street, Suite 7150, Sacramento, CA 95814-4900
Honorable Melissa Hurtado, Senator, District 16, State of California 

1021 O Street, Suite 7310, Sacramento, CA 95814-4900
Honorable Vince Fong, Assemblymember, District 32, State of California 

 1021 O Street, Suite 4630, Sacramento, CA 95814-4900
Honorable Tom Lackey, Assemblymember, District 34, State of California 

1021 O Street, Suite 5340, Sacramento, CA 95814-4900
Honorable Jasmeet Bains, Assemblymember, District 35, State of California 

1021 O Street, Suite 5730, Sacramento, CA 95814-4900
Honorable Jeff Flores, Chairman Supervisor, 3rd District, Kern County 

(District3@kerncounty.com)
Honorable Philip Peters, Supervisor, 1st District, Kern County 

(District1@kerncounty.com)
Honorable Zack Scrivner, Supervisor, 2nd District, Kern County 

(District2@kerncounty.com)
Honorable David Couch, Supervisor, 4th District, Kern County 

(District4@kerncounty.com)
Honorable Leticia Perez, Supervisor, 5th District, Kern County 

(District5@kerncounty.com)
Katherine Moore, Chief Consultant, Senate Committee on Natural Resources and Water, 

State Capitol (Senate.Natural.Resources@senate.ca.gov)
Patrick Pulupa, Executive Officer, Central Valley Water Board, Rancho Cordova 

(Patrick.Pulupa@waterboards.ca.gov)
Jessica Jahr, Attorney, State Water Resources Control Board, OCC, Sacramento 

(Jessica.Jahr@waterboards.ca.gov)
Christopher Moskal, State Water Resources Control Board, OCC, Sacramento 

(Christopher.Moskal@waterboards.ca.gov) 
Laurel Warddrip, Supervisor, State Water Resources Control Board, Division of 

Water Quality, Sacramento (Laurel.Warddrip@waterboards.ca.gov)
Adam Forbes, State Water Resources Control Board, Division of Drinking Water, 

Fresno (Adam.Forbes@waterboards.ca.gov)
Julie Vance, Regional Manager, Department of Fish and Wildlife, Fresno 

(reg4assistant@wildlife.ca.gov)
Steve Doe, Region Manager, Department of Water Resources, San Joaquin District, 

Fresno (Steve.Doe@water.ca.gov)
Glen Stephens, Air pollution Control Officer, Eastern Kern Air Pollution Control 

District, Bakersfield (ekapcd@kerncounty.com)
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Kern County Public Health Department, Bakersfield (publichealth@kerncounty.com)
Kern County Planning and Natural Resources Department, Bakersfield 

(oilandgasplanning@kerncounty.com)
Chris Jones, Acting District Deputy, California Geologic Energy Management 

Division, Bakersfield (CalGEMCentral@conservation.ca.gov)
Clare Lakewood, Senior Attorney, Center for Biological Diversity 

(CLakewood@biologicaldiversity.org & center@biologicaldiversity.org)
Hollin Kretzmann, Senior Attorney, Center for Biological Diversity 

(HKretzmann@biologicaldiversity.org & center@biologicaldiversity.org)
Bill Allayaud, Vice President of California Government Affairs, Environmental 

Working Group (Bill@ewg.org)
Chris Campbell, Environmental Working Group (Chris@ewg.org)
Curtis Huge, Chief Operating Officer, Hathaway, LLC, Bakersfield 

(CHuge@hathawayllc.com)
Vanessa Yap, District Engineer, Kern-Tulare Water District, Bakersfield 

(Vanessa@kern-tulare.com)
govDelivery – Food Safety / Oil Field Wastewater Reuse Subscribers
Native American Heritage Contacts Lists- Kern and Tulare Counties
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